
WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY
FACULTY SENATE
Regular Meeting, 8 October 2013, 4:00 p.m.
Capitol Rooms - University Union

A C T I O N   M I N U T E S

SENATORS PRESENT: L. Brice, G. Cabedo-Timmons, M. Carncross, J. Choi, :45etary. and councils, and to the SEnate  for their work this year, to the chairs of SEnate hat she feels as appropriate for tS. Cordes, A. Hyde, G. Jorgensen, I. Lauer, M. Maskarinec, B. McCrary, J. Myers, K. Myers, B. Polley, J. Rabchuk, S. Rock, M. Siddiqi, A. Silberer, M. Singh, R. Thurman, T. Westerhold
Ex-officio: Ken Hawkinson, Provost; Tej Kaul, Parliamentarian

SENATORS ABSENT: J. Baylor, S. Bennett, S. Romano

GUESTS: Andy Borst, Bradley Dilger, Jasmine Garcia, W. Buzz Hoon, Peter Jorgensen, B.J. Lampere, Angela Lynn, Russ Morgan, Michael Murray, Bridget Welch, Ron Williams

I. Consideration of Minutes

A. 24 September 2013

MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED

II. Announcements

A. Approvals from the Provost

· Recommendation from CAGAS that students admitted through the alternative OAS program should no longer be immediately placed on academic warning.	

B. Provost’s Report 

Provost Hawkinson announced that WIU is hosting a major exhibition of WPA artwork at the Figge Museum in Davenport. Many Quad Cities representatives and Board of Trustees members plan to attend the grand opening of the exhibit on Thursday evening, October 10.

Rocky on Parade will be featured during the WIU Homecoming Parade on Saturday, October 12. Provost Hawkinson stated that this initiative was a wonderful collaboration between the City of Macomb and WIU. He explained that local businesses donated the money to support the initiative, and WIU faculty and art students created the 14 supersized Rocky statues. The statues will be displayed throughout the Macomb community in the coming months. 

Provost Hawkinson informed senators that Vice President Rives will present the revised University Strategic Plan to the Board of Trustees at their meeting Friday, October 11. Vice President Rives has worked with faculty, administrators, and other campus representatives on the revision.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Two college deans will soon undergo their reviews. Senator Brice is chairing the review for the Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences. Provost Hawkinson asked to meet with senators from the College of Education and Human Services after the Senate meeting in order to discuss procedures for the review of their dean.

Provost Hawkinson observed that international recruiting is one of the main goals established for Academic Affairs for the current year. He informed senators that Rick Carter, Executive Director of the School of Distance Learning, International Studies, and Outreach, has visited the embassies of Burma, the Dominican Republic, Republic of Iraq, Thailand, Bahrain, and Indonesia just in the last month. Center for International Studies Assistant Director Dana Vizdal recently visited the countries of Singapore, Indonesia, Malaysia, Thailand, Vietnam, and China. Provost Hawkinson stated that Dr. Carter plans to travel to Burma in the near future on a major recruiting trip. The Provost is very impressed with all of the initiatives being undertaken to recruit international students. He added that the President’s Cabinet recently approved an international merit scholarship program that would allow 20 high-achieving international students to receive discounts on their out-of-state tuition at WIU. He stated that the University is trying to bring in the highest quality international students possible.

Senator Maskarinec asked when the scholarships will be available. Provost Hawkinson replied that the scholarships will be available beginning fall 2014 but the recruiting effort is already underway. He added that departments can begin to offer these scholarships for next year. Provost Hawkinson stated that students receiving the scholarships must live in the residence halls because the University would like to keep high-achieving students on campus as much as possible. Senator Maskarinec asked if the scholarships are available to graduate students as well as undergraduates; Admissions Director Andy Borst confirmed the scholarships will be available for both undergraduate and graduate international students.

C. Student Government Association (SGA) Report 
(B.J. Lampere, SGA student representative)

Mr. Lampere informed senators that this week’s SGA meeting was cancelled due to the Homecoming Variety Show. Last week SGA passed bills pertaining to safety, the blue light emergency boxes, and lighting on campus. Mr. Lampere added that some bills were tabled for further research. Mr. Lampere has been researching information to compose a bill urging state legislators to release funding for Western’s Performing Arts Center, and he plans to bring it before SGA next week.

D. Other Announcements

Two vacancies have been filled on the University Personnel Committee. Isaac Hunt Dunlap, Malpass Library, will replace Jeanne Stiermann on UPC during her sabbatical this semester. Rajeev Sawhney, Management and Marketing, will serve a full three-year term to represent the College of Business and Technology.

One vacancy remains to be filled for the current academic year to replace Dan Yoder, who has taken the position of Interim Chair of the Department of Recreation, Park and Tourism Administration. Election notices were emailed to tenured full professors in the College of Education and Human Services. The deadline for petitions is October 14.

III. Reports of Committees and Councils

A. Council on Curricular Programs and Instruction (CCPI)
(Bridget Welch, Chair)

1. Curricular Requests from the Department of Communication

a) Request for New Course

(1) COMM 235, Communicating in Small Groups, 3 s.h.

NEW COURSE APPROVED

2. Curricular Requests from the Department of Broadcasting

a) Request for New Course

(1) BC 247, Introduction to Studio Production, 3 s.h.

Senator Rabchuk asked the department to explain why the material seems to be covered in other courses but is not considered to be covered sufficiently. He observed that it is not clear that there is 3 s.h. of new material in this course because some students already have the required skills presented in BC 247 while others do not. Broadcasting professor Michael Murray responded that BC 247, unlike other courses in the Department of Broadcasting, concentrates on television studio production rather than field production. He stated that while some students may come to WIU from high schools with broadcasting programs and know some of the skills taught in this course, most high schools use different equipment or offer radio production rather than television production. Dr. Murray informed senators that WIU’s Department of Broadcasting recently upgraded to hi-definition television and have an almost entirely new studio facility. He stated that while there might be a few that could use some of the equipment, many more need this introduction.

Senator Rabchuk asked if BC 247 will be part of the Broadcasting core; Dr. Murray responded that it will. Senator Rabchuk asked if the BC 247 requirement could be waived for those students with experience. Dr. Murray responded that students would have to prove that they could use WIU’s facilities, and he would not think that any students would be able to come in knowing the specific equipment well enough to do that.

NEW COURSE APPROVED

b) Request for Change of Major

(1) Broadcasting

BROADCASTING MAJOR APPROVED

B. Senate Nominating Committee
(Martin Maskarinec, Chair)

		SENATE COUNCILS AND COMMITTEES:

· Council on General Education
Thomas Sadler, Econ/Dec Sci	replacing	Keva Steadman 	Fall 2013	Soc Sci

UNIVERSITY COUNCILS AND COMMITTEES:

· University Honors Council
Rene Noppe, Educational Ldrshp	new position	16	WIUQC

		There were no further nominations; the slate of candidates was approved.

IV. Old Business 

A. Second Reading and Vote on Bylaws Amendment to Require Yearly CCPI Curriculum Workshops

Chairperson Rock explained that the amendment would codify that CCPI will offer one or more faculty/staff workshops yearly to discuss the curriculum approval process. Dr. Welch stated that a second workshop is scheduled to be held tomorrow but so far only one person has registered. For the first workshop, information was sent to chairs and deans, and there was a good response, so it was then decided to offer the workshop again through CITR.

AMENDMENT APPROVED 20 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

V. New Business – None

Motion: To adjourn (Brice)

The Faculty Senate adjourned at 4:14 p.m.  

					Jim Rabchuk, Senate Secretary

					Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Recording Secretary
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